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USDA Offers Options for Signing and Sharing
Documents Online

Farmers and ranchers working with USDA’s Farm Service
Agency or Natural Resources Conservation Service can now
sigh and share documents online in just a few clicks. By using
Box or OneSpan, producers can digitally complete business
transactions without leaving their homes or agricultural
operations. Both services are free, secure, and available for
multiple FSA and NRCS programs.

Box is a secure, cloud-based site where FSA or NRCS
documents can be managed and shared. Producers who
choose to use Box can create a username and password to
access their secure Box account, where documents can be
downloaded, printed, manually signed, scanned, uploaded, and
shared digitally with Service Center staff. This service is
available to any FSA or NRCS customer with access to a
mobile device or computer with printer connectivity.

OneSpan is a secure eSignature solution for FSA and NRCS customers. Like Box, no
software downloads or eAuthentication is required for OneSpan. Instead, producers interested
in eSignature through OneSpan can confirm their identity through two-factor authentication
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using a verification code sent to their mobile device or a personalized question and answer.
Once identity is confirmed, documents can be reviewed and e-signed through OneSpan via
the producer’s personal email address. Signed documents immediately become available to
the appropriate Service Center staff.

Box and OneSpan are both optional services for customers interested in improved efficiency
in signing and sharing documents with USDA, and they do not replace existing systems using
eAuthentication for digital signature. Instead, these tools provide additional digital options for
producers to use when conducting business with FSA or NRCS.

USDA Service Center staff are available to help producers get started with Box and OneSpan
through a few simple steps. Please visit farmers.gov/service-locator to find your local office
and let Service Center staff know you're interested in signing and sharing documents through
these new features. In most cases, one quick phone call will be all that is needed to initiate the
process.

Visit farmers.gov/mydocs to learn more about Box and OneSpan, steps for getting started,
and additional resources for conducting business with USDA online.

To learn more about program flexibilities and Service Center status during the coronavirus
pandemic, visit farmers.gov/coronavirus.

USDA Announces Conservation Reserve Program
Signups for 2022

Agricultural producers and landowners can sign up soon for the
- Conservation Reserve Program (CRP), a

cornerstone conservation program offered by the U.S.
Department of Agriculture (USDA) and a key tool in the Biden-
Harris Administration effort to address climate change

and achieve other natural resource benefits. The General CRP
signup will run from Jan. 31 to March 11, and the Grassland
CRP signup will run from April 4 to May 13.

Producers and landowners enrolled 4.6 million acres into CRP signups in 2021, including 2.5
million acres in the largest Grassland CRP signup in history. There are currently 22.1

million acres enrolled, and FSA is aiming to reach the 25.5-million-acre cap statutorily set

for fiscal year 2022.

CRP Signups

General CRP helps producers and landowners establish long-term, resource-conserving plant
species, such as approved grasses or trees, to control soil erosion, improve water quality and
enhance wildlife habitat on cropland.

Meanwhile, Grassland CRP is a working lands program, helping landowners and operators
protect grassland, including rangeland and pastureland and certain other lands, while
maintaining the areas as working grazing lands. Protecting grasslands contributes positively to
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the economy of many regions, provides biodiversity of plant and animal populations and
provides important carbon sequestration benefits to deliver lasting climate outcomes.

Alongside these programs, producers and landowners can enroll acres

in Continuous CRP under the ongoing sign up, which includes projects available through the
Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) and State Acres for

Wildlife Enhancement (SAFE).

Climate Benefits

Last year, FSA enacted a Climate-Smart Practice Incentive for CRP General and Continuous
signups, to better target CRP on addressing climate change. This incentive aims to increase
carbon sequestration and reduce greenhouse gas emissions. CRP’s climate-smart practices
include establishment of trees and permanent grasses, development of wildlife habitat and
wetland restoration. The Climate-Smart Practice Incentive is annual, and the amount is based
on the benefits of each practice type.

Additionally, in order to better target the program toward climate outcomes, USDA
invested $10 million last year in the CRP Monitoring, Assessment and Evaluation

(MAE) program to measure and monitor the soil carbon and climate resilience impacts of
conservation practices over the life of new CRP contracts. This will enable the agency to
further refine the program and practices to provide producers tools for increased climate
resilience.

More Information on CRP

Landowners and producers interested in CRP should contact their local USDA Service
Center to learn more or to apply for the program -- for General CRP before the March

11 deadline, and for Grassland CRP before the May 13 deadline. Service Center staff
continue to work with agricultural producers via phone, email, and other digital tools. Due
to the pandemic, some USDA Service Centers are open to limited visitors. Additionally, fact
sheets and other resources are available at fsa.usda.gov/crp.

Signed into law in 1985, CRP is one of the largest voluntary private-lands conservation
programs in the United States. It was originally intended to primarily control soil erosion and
potentially stabilize commodity prices by taking marginal lands out of production. The program
has evolved over the years, providing many conservation and economic benefits.

Filing CCC-941 Adjusted Gross Income
Certifications

If you have experienced delays in receiving Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss
Coverage (PLC) payments, Loan Deficiency Payments (LDPs) and Market Gains on
Marketing Assistance Loans (MALs), it may be because you have not filed form CCC-

941, Adjusted Gross Income Certification.

If you don’t have a valid CCC-941 on file for the applicable crop year you will not receive
payments. All farm operator/tenants/owners who have not filed a CCC-941 and have pending
payments should IMMEDIATELY file the form with their recording county FSA office. Farm
operators and tenants are encouraged to ensure that their landowners have filed the form.
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FSA can accept the CCC-941 for 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, and 2022. Unlike the past, you
must have the CCC-941 certifying your AGI compliance before any payments can be issued.

Environmental Review Required Before Project
Implementation

The National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) requires Federal agencies to consider all
potential environmental impacts for federally funded projects before the project is approved.

For all Farm Service Agency (FSA) programs, an environmental review must be completed
before actions are approved, such as site preparation or ground disturbance. These programs
include, but are not limited to, the Emergency Conservation Program (ECP), Farm Storage
Facility Loan (FSFL) program and farm loans. If project implementation begins before FSA
has completed an environmental review, the request will be denied. Although there are
exceptions regarding the Stafford Act and emergencies, it's important to wait until you receive
written approval of your project proposal before starting any actions.

Applications cannot be approved until FSA has copies of all permits and plans. Contact your
local FSA office early in your planning process to determine what level of environmental
review is required for your program application so that it can be completed timely.

FSA is Accepting CRP Continuous Enroliment
Offers

The Farm Service Agency (FSA) is accepting offers for specific conservation practices under
the Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) Continuous Signup.

In exchange for a yearly rental payment, farmers enrolled in the program agree to remove
environmentally sensitive land from agricultural production and to plant species that will
improve environmental health and quality. The program’s long-term goal is to re-establish
valuable land cover to improve water quality, prevent soil erosion, and reduce loss of wildlife
habitat. Contracts for land enrolled in CRP are 10-15 years in length.

Under continuous CRP signup, environmentally sensitive land devoted to certain conservation
practices can be enrolled in CRP at any time. Offers for continuous enroliment are not subject
to competitive bidding during specific periods. Instead they are automatically accepted
provided the land and producer meet certain eligibility requirements and the enroliment levels
do not exceed the statutory cap.

For more information, including a list of acceptable practices, contact your local County USDA
Service Center. or visit fsa.usda.gov/crp.
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Maintaining ARC/PLC Acreage

If you’re enrolled in the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or Price Loss Coverage (PLC)
programs, you must protect all cropland and noncropland acres on the farm from wind and
water erosion and noxious weeds. By signing ARC county or individual contracts and PLC
contracts, you agree to effectively control noxious weeds on the farm according to sound
agricultural practices. If you fail to take necessary actions to correct a maintenance problem
on your farm that is enrolled in ARC or PLC, the County Committee may elect to terminate
your contract for the program year.

Submit Loan Requests for Financing Early

The Farm Loan team in County is already working on operating
loans for spring 2022 and asks potential borrowers to submit
their requests early so they can be timely processed. The farm
loan team can help determine which loan programs are best for
8 applicants.

FSA offers a wide range of low-interest loans that can meet the
financial needs of any farm operation for just about any
purpose. The traditional farm operating and farm ownership loans can help large and small
farm operations take advantage of early purchasing discounts for spring inputs as well
expenses throughout the year.

Microloans are a simplified loan program that will provide up to $50,000 for both Farm
Ownership and Operating Microloans to eligible applicants. These loans, targeted for smaller
and non-traditional operations, can be used for operating expenses, starting a new operation,
purchasing equipment, and other needs associated with a farming operation. Loans to
beginning farmers and members of underserved groups are a priority.

Other types of loans available include:

Marketing Assistance Loans allow producers to use eligible commodities as loan collateral
and obtain a 9-month loan while the crop is in storage. These loans provide cash flow to the
producer and allow them to market the crop when prices may be more advantageous.

Farm Storage Facility Loans can be used to build permanent structures used to store
eligible commodities, for storage and handling trucks, or portable or permanent handling
equipment. A variety of structures are eligible under this loan, including bunker silos, grain
bins, hay storage structures, and refrigerated structures for vegetables and fruit. A producer
may borrow up to $500,000 per loan.

Selected Interest Rates for February



90-Day Treasury Bill 0.125%

Farm Operating Loans — Direct 2.25%

Farm Ownership Loans — Direct 2.875%

Farm Ownership Loans — Direct Down Payment, Beginning Farmer or Rancher [1.50%

Emergency Loans 3.25%
Farm Storage Facility Loans (7 years) 1.625%
Commodity Loans 1996-Present 1.375%
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